

108 NKingwood Ct

Hallander Halland Market Market Lander Halland

PONTIAC-OAKLAND **CLUB INTERNATIONAL**

West michigan CHAPTER

THE ARROWHEAD

newsletter for the pontiac enthusiast

november 2006

THE ARROWHEAD

THE PREAMBLE

The West Michigan Chapter of the Pontiac-Oakland Club International is dedicated to the ownership and preservation of Pontiacs, all models and years. It is the goal of the Chapter to encourage and unite area Pontiac enthusiasts in Chapter sponsored activities and events. The Arrowhead serves as one of the tools to which the Club can fulfill its goals as well as provide information and services to its members.

CLUB OFFICERS

Presidient	Robert DeBoer	616-538-6712
	100 miles	
Vice President	Linda Kamphuis	616-392-5074
Treasurer	Terri Miller	616-875-8069
Secretary	Dan Jensen	517-647-2474
Arrowhead Editors	Scott & Angie Van Wyk	616-257-1597



membership info

Chapter Dues are to be paid January 1st \$15.00 payable to WMPOCI Please give to Terri Miller at the meeting, or mail them to: Terri Miller 8830 Taylor St. Zeeland, MI 49464

National Dues are YOUR responsibility
You must be a member of the National POCI
to be a member of the West Michigan POCI.
Log onto www.poci.org for more information or to register.
Pontiac-Oakland Club International, Inc
PO Box 9569 Bradenton, FL 34206

Membership Application

Name		Spouse _			7
Address					
City	_ State	1	_ Zip		
Phone					
Email					
Pontiac Owned	de la constante de	***			
Year		Model			
Style		Motor	- 4/-	. w	
National POCI # (must have)				-
Birthday	 q2	ouse's Birthday_			*
Anniversary					ACT.

\$15.00 Payable to WMPOCI

CHIEF'S CHATTER

The fall color tour was a hit and quite well attended. We had a good time as a club. The play on Saturday night was very good and we had many laughs. The day before there was snow and still some on the ground in many areas we traveled through. But on Saturday and Sunday the weather was just beautiful for the fall color tour. Thanks again Doug and Joan for your hard work and commitment to the club. We all had a good time.

On Wednesday November I was our club meeting at Brann's and we installed our new officers for the coming year.

At our December meeting on the 6th we will meet at Brann's and have a bite and then we will be going to David's House for a tour and dessert.

The club agreed on purchasing vests

CHIEF'S CHATTER

for the men at David's House this year for Christmas. There are 20 of them to be bought at \$23.50 each and that includes their names on them. We will give them to the men on December 6th when we go to visit. There are still 2 that need to be purchased yet, so call me or Terri Miller to be put on the list for a vest.

For our December meeting we need to have your money for your shirts so we can finialize that order and get it in.

The club shirts are \$15 each.

Remember to give thanks at this time of year for our families, friends, freedoms, service members and the blessing we have been given to share with others.

So till later...keep the rubber side down

Bob

THANKSGIVING RECIPE

This recipe is a twist on the traditional fruit salad.

Its warmth and flavor mix well with all

Thanksgiving favorites!

HOT FRUIT Salab 1-24 oz chunky applesauce 1-16 oz can peaches, sliced 1-16 oz can pears, sliced 1-16 oz can apricot halves, sliced 1-16 oz can mandarin oranges 1-20 oz can pineapple chunks 1-20 ox cherry pie filling 1/4 cup brown sugar I teaspoon cinnamon spread applesauce on bottom of glass pan. drain cans of fruit; mix. pour over applesauce. pour pie filling over fruit. mix cinnamon and brown sugar, sprinkle over fruit. bake one hour at 350 degrees.

2007 Here we come!

2007 will be here before you know it. With the new year we will be welcoming some new club officers and starting a new year of meetings, events and outings. We want you to be a part of the planning! Is there something you would like to see change? Do you have an event you would like to suggest...or plan? Would you like to write a newsletter article? Do you want to start a new tradition for the club? If you have answered "YES!" to any of these questions, let a club officer know, or bring your comments, suggestions and thoughts to the December meeting. We would love to hear from you!

MEMBERSHIP DIRECTORY UPDATE

You should have received a letter in the mail with your West Michigan POCI membership information. Please return this letter in the enclosed envelope, marked with any corrected/updated information, by November 30th. We will be updating the Membership Directory and will have it available at the January 2007 meeting. If you did not receive the form, or have any questions, please feel free to call us, 616.257.1597. Thanks for your help and cooperation!